
     On Thursday, November 9th, we made postcards for 
Peace. The postcards were sent to veterans who protected 
our country.  We prepared by reading books, watching    
videos and discussing it as a class.  We hoped the       
postcards would bring smiles to their faces. 
     Before we wrote in the postcards we empathized how 
the veterans felt.  We  also read books and watched videos 
to help us gather more ideas to write on the post cards.  
While we were doing the brainstorming, we thought of 
words that can comfort 
the veterans. 
     While we were writing, 

we were touched thinking about what the veterans have 
experienced.  We felt sorry that they had to risk their lives 
for us so we are able to see tomorrow. 
     Overall, we greatly appreciate the opportunity to write 
the postcards for peace.  We invite you to read the       
postcards we sent to the legion.  All of them are posted 
outside the classroom.  We dedicated these postcards to 
the Veterans and their families.   Sincerely, Division 16 

Division 8 also discussed remembrance and peace.  Along with 
discussions and this beautiful art, the class learned and sang “A 
Song for Peace” with Division 10  at this year’s Remembrance Day 
Assembly.     

NEWSLETTER #5-  DECEMBER 2017 

Director of Instruction:  Mr. Aaron Davis    Principal: Ms. Harjinder Sandhu 

Liaison Trustee: Mr. Allan Wong     Vice Principal: Ms. Lorraine Baker 

PAC Chairperson: Ms. Angela Giardullo 



Do you have a child born in 2013? 

Kindergarten registration started on November 1st 

------- 
All Kindergarten applicants are required to submit an application to their English catchment  elementary 
school.  This includes families who wish to apply for choice programs and/or a cross boundary placement. 
 
The priority registration period for Kindergarten opened on Wednesday, November 1st  and closes at 4 pm 
on Wednesday, January 31

st
.  Students who submit an application within this priority period will be        

accommodated before late applicants.   
 
In a few Vancouver schools there may be more in-catchment applicants than the school can accommodate.  
In this event, applicants who applied within the priority registration period (Nov 1 to Jan 31) will be included 
in a draw for available spaces.  Students with siblings already in attendance at the school (and who will be 
attending next year) will be given priority ahead of the draw. 
 
When registering your child please bring:          
¶ Proof of residence in Vancouver  
¶ Child’s birth certificate 
¶ Immigration documentation (if applicable) 
¶ Immunization records 

 

For more information on Kindergarten registration please visit:  

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten 

 
 
Applications for Choice Programs  
The district offers a variety of choice programs including French Immersion, Mandarin Immersion, Fine 
Arts, Aboriginal Focus School, International Baccalaureate and Montessori. If you are 
planning to apply for Choice Program(s) you still need to register for kindergarten at your Neighbourhood 
catchment school first. The online application process opens in January 8th, 2017 and closes in 
February 6, 2017. http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kchoice 
There will be a district supervised draw to select applicants for the available program space. 
Offers for program spaces will be made by late February. You will be given a formal offer of a space in a 
Kindergarten choice program or an indication of where you sit on the waitlist.  
 
MONTESSORI ADMISSION PROCEDURES FOR 2018/2019 
The most common point of entry for Montessori is Kindergarten. Students may enter in Grade 1 if space is 
available. Registration for Kindergarten can be found on the VSB website:    
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/early-french-immersion 
 
The first step for everyone is to register with your neighbourhood English catchment school  
regardless of whether you plan to send your child there or not.  The application process for the  
Kindergarten Montessori Program will be online beginning mid January. To apply, you will need your child’s 
Personal Education Number (PEN) which you will receive in early January IF you have registered for       

kindergarten at your Neighbourhood English catchment 
school.  A random computer draw will determine the 
successful applicants. Applicants will be notified as to 
placement in late February. An information   session for 
parents interested in District Montessori program at 
Renfrew will be held on the following two Friday,       
November 3rd and January 12th @ 10:00 am in our 
School Library.   

Kindergarten Registrations Received Between November 1st and February1st: 
In-catchment Kindergarten registrants who have a sibling currently attending and who will    
continue to attend their in-catchment school in 2018-19 will be enrolled first. 
The names of all other in-catchment registrants will be entered in a random draw, should one be 
necessary, for the remaining Kindergarten spaces.   
Students who cannot be accommodated will be placed on a waitlist in numbered order. 

 

Kindergarten Registrations Received AFTER February 1st: 
All in-catchment Kindergarten registrations received after February1

st
 will be added to the         

existing waitlist by date and time of application.  Please Note: There will be no priority  given to 

registrants with siblings already attending Renfrew after February 1
st
. 

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kchoice
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/early-french-immersion


 

 

 

 

Hanukkah which is Hebrew for ñdedicationò, is the Festival of Lights. 
Hanukkah begins four days before the new moon, which is the darkest night of the 
month.  The celebration will start on the Hebrew calendar date of 25 Kislev and last for 
eight days, this year on Tuesday, Dec. 12 at sundown and ends on the evening of Dec. 
20th.  The first night usually includes a big family dinner with foods such as potato latkes 
and jelly doughnuts.  After dinner, the family gathers to light the menorah candlesï a 
new candle is lit each night for 8 nights.  Blessings and songs are part of the ceremony. 
Children get to open gifts from family and friends.  They play games with toys such as 

the traditional dreidel and eat chocolate coins, called gelt. 

The Meaning of Hanukkah -The holiday celebrates a miracle that took place after the 
Maccabees liberated the Temple of Jerusalem from the Greeks led by a brave man 
named Judah. After their victory Judah restored the sacred menorah.  But there was 
almost no oil left, only enough for one day.  The lamp was filled with the oil and lit.  In-
stead of lasting only one day, it burned brighter and brighter, lasting eight daysï a mira-
cle!   At Renfrew we took the occasion as an opportunity to learn a little about Jewish 

 
 
 
 
Our Volleyball Teams are just closing out  their seasons as league play ends.  This year we had three 
teams: Junior Boys coached by Ms. Wong, Senior Boys coached by Mr. Wong and Senior Girls coached 
by Ms. Heyworth.  The teams practiced every Tuesday and Thursday morning developing their volleyball 
skills, team play and game strategy. We wish the senior teams luck as they begin competitive play this 
upcoming week.  

 

 

 

Intermediate students were fortunate to 

once again work with experienced stone 

sculptor Oliver Harwood and Kaede Hislop.  

Oliver is a professional sculptor with 18 

years experience and he has been coming 

to Renfrew for past couple of years.  The 

students look forward to making their own 

animal soapstone carving.  The students 

use kid-safe tools, sandpaper and water.   



Mark Your Calendars!  

¶ December 1st   - Pro-D DayñNo school for Students   

¶ December 8th   - Breakfast with Santa @8:00 -9:00am in the Gym  

¶ December 20th   - First Term Report Cards go home  

¶ December 21st   - Winter Concert  

¶ December 22nd   - School Closed for Winter break  

¶ December 8th, 15th, 22nd and January 12th, 19th, 26th ñ Hot Lunch  

¶ January 8th   - School Re-Opens 

¶ January 12th   - Montessori Information Session for New Ks 2018 @ 10am in the Library  

¶ January 23rd   - PAC Meeting @ 6:30 pm in the library  

 

 

 

 

 
Division 4 received an Artists in the Classroom Grant this year from ArtStarts.  
This enabled them to work with The Cinematheque on a video project           
examining the Minority  Experience in Canada.  They have been researching 
the experiences of minority immigrants and the racist policies of the past,      
including the Chinese Head Tax, the Komagata Maru Incident, the internment 
of the Japanese, as well as just every day stories of immigrants. The students 
wrote short scripts on what they have researched and they acted these out 
while being filmed. The artist helped them design and build sets for the scenes. 
In addition, the students also interviewed immigrants and their descendants 
about their experiences and the experiences of there families.  One of the 
guests interviewed was MLA,  
Mr. George Chow.   
 
Here is what some of the        
students have to say about the 
experience:   Sarah said, “My 
favourite part was when we 
were filming because I 
learned how to work the 
camera and boom mic and 
sound!  But the problem is 

the challenging part was acting because we messed up on acting we 
had to redo it.  So it was hard remembering lines.  What I learned about immigration is that they had it hard 
and they had to sacrifice a lot of stuff.ò  Ella said, ñMy favourite part of this project was acting and getting to work 
with Liz, Cam and Tash.  The most challenging part was editing cause it was kinda hard.  I learned that everyone who  
immigrated had either left behind family members and had to pay head tax. Bella said, ñMy favourite part of filming 
our vignettes was the editing because it was fun and you got to learn how to edit.  I think the most challenging part 

was the filming because it take many tries to get the perfect scene. I learned 
that immigrants may be very   different but should be treated the same.ò     
Veronica said, ñMy favourite part of the project was acting.  Even though I 
mostly just stood on the spot, it was very entertaining.   In my opinion the most chal-
lenging part was editing.  Even though it was fun, listening for mistakes for an hour, 
it was hard.  I learned a lot.  Canadaôs history was a real  rollercoaster.ò  

SNOW CLOSURE 
Winter is upon us and in the event of unsafe weather conditions (e.g. snow), a CLEAR          
ANNOUNCEMENT stating that schools are closed will be provided by 6:00 a.m. to local radio 
stations.  

CKNW (980 AM)                                                       CKWX (NEWS 1130 AM) 

CBC RADIO (690 AM, 105.7 FM)                             BCTV/Global (cable channel 11) 

FAIRCHILD Radio (CJVB AM 1470/CKHG FM 96.1) CITY TV (cable channel 13) 

In Addition, Information on snow closures will be available on line at www.vsb.bc.ca. 

 
Rajan from Div. 18 has been selected as a winner in      

the Scholastic Reading Club of Canada Young Inventors Contest!  He won a prize pack 
containing a Junior Telescope, Primary Science Set and Non-Fiction Library and as well as 
a Class Non-Fiction Library for the classroom.  Boy did it pay off to participate!  Way to go 
Rajan and lucky Division 18!  Happy reading! 

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/

